DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services

7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop C2-21-16
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850

CMS

CENTERS FOR MEDICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES

Medicare and Medicaid Notice to Public

Notice is hereby given that on October 11, 2023, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
(CMS) terminated the agreement between the Secretary of the U.S. Department of Health and Human
Services and Danville Care Center (CCN 165395) located at 401 South Birch Street, Danville, Iowa,
52623 as a skilled nursing facility in the Medicare program. In addition, as authorized by the lowa
Department of Inspections, Appeals, and Licensing, notice is given that the provider’s agreement as a
nursing facility in the Medicaid program was terminated effective October 11, 2023. These actions are
taken because CMS had determined that Danville Care Center failed to attain substantial compliance
with certain Medicare and Medicaid participation requirements. If the provider had demonstrated

substantial compliance with all CMS requirements, including State licensure requirements mandated
by 42 C.F.R. § 483.70(a).

Federal Financial Participation (FFP) will not be available to the State for any Medicaid residents
admitted to the facility on or after October 8, 2023, when the last resident at Danville Care Center was
emergently relocated. For Medicaid residents admitted prior to October 8§, 2023, FFP may continue to be
made to the State for services rendered at Danville Care Center through that date. See 42 C.F.R. §§
441.11(a) and 489.55(b).



